
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
September 23, 2021 

 
KOPPERS, INC., 
 
 Petitioner, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 22-5 
     (Permit Appeal - Air) 

HEARING OFFICER ORDER 
 
 The parties are advised that this matter has been assigned to the hearing officer identified 
below.  From this date forward, any pleading filed with the Clerk of the Board in this matter 
must also be emailed to the hearing officer.   
 
 Petitioner reports that it expects to receive a final permit within the next week.  Upon 
receipt of the permit, petitioner will file a motion to voluntarily dismiss this appeal.  If the appeal 
has not been dismissed by November 15, 2021, the hearing officer will contact the parties for a 
status update.  
 
 Petitioner filed an open waiver of the decision deadline. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 
  _____________________ 

Carol Webb 
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 
Carol.Webb@illinois.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 It is hereby certified that true copies of the foregoing order were e-mailed on September 
23, 2021, to each of the person on the service list below. 
 
 It is hereby certified that a true copy of the foregoing order was e-mailed to the following 
on September 23, 2021: 
 
 Don Brown 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 James R. Thompson Center 
 100 W. Randolph St., Ste. 11-500 
 Chicago, Illinois 60601 

 

  
 

Carol Webb 
Hearing Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19274 
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9274 
217/524-8509 
Carol.Webb@illinois.gov 
 

 
@ Consents to Electronic Service 
 
 
PCB 2022-005@ 
Stephanie B. Sebor 
Winston & Strawn LLP 
35 W. Wacker Drive 
Suite 4200 
Chicago, IL 60601-9703 
 
 
 
 
 

PCB 2022-005@ 
Division of Legal Counsel 
IEPA 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19276 
Springfield, IL 62794 
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